Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

March 16, 2017
Miriam Media, Inc.
4289 Lindsey Heights Place
Ashburn, VA 20148

Re: LPTV Application of:
Miriam Media, Inc.
File No. BNPDTL-20100202AAV
Channel 24
Palm Springs, California
Facility ID No. 184237

Dear Licensee:

This is with respect to the Petition for Reconsideration filed by Miriam Media, Inc. (MMI),
seeking reconsideration and reinstatement of the above-referenced application. For the reasons below, we
grant the Petition and reinstate the above-referenced application for construction of a new digital low
power television (“LPTV™) station.

On August 25, 2016, the Video Division dismissed the above referenced application because the
Mexican Department of Communications (MDC) informed the Commission that it would object to the
grant of the proposed application as it would not provide protection to digital channel 24, Mexicali, Baja
California.! The Commission has since been informed by the MDC that they have accepted MMI’s
proposed digital LPTV facility on channel 24 in Palm Springs, CA 2

Based on the facts and circumstances, we find that reinstatement of the LPTV construction permit
application is appropriate and would be in furtherance of the public interest.

Accordingly, the Petition for Reconsideration filed by MMI IS GRANTED and the application
IS REINSTATED.

Hosseip \Has
Deputy Chitef, ¥ideo Division -
Media Bureau ’

cc: Evan D. Carb, Esq.

! Letter from Hossein Hashemzadeh, Deputy Chief, Video Division, Media Bureau, to Miriam Media, Inc., Re. File
No. BNPDTL-20100202AAV (Aug. 25, 2016) (“Letter™).

2 Letter from Instituto Federal de Telecomunicaciones to Olga Madruga-Forti, Chief, Global Strategy and
Negotiation Division, International Bureau, Federal Communications Commission, Re. Proposal of Technical
Parameters for Channel 24, File No. BNPDTL-20100202AAV, Palm Springs, CA. (Feb. 15, 2017).




